
 

COMMON COUNCIL REPORT 
M&C No. 2025-004 

Report Date January 07, 2025 

Meeting Date January 13, 2025 

Service Area Utilities and 
Infrastructure Services 

 
Her Worship Mayor Donna Noade Reardon and Members of Common Council 
 
SUBJECT:  Street Naming – allée Origins Lane 
 
AUTHORIZATION 

Primary Author Commissioner/Dept. Head Chief Administrative 
Officer 

Yves Léger Ian Fogan/Michael Baker Brent McGovern 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that Common Council amend the list of Official Street Names 
and approve the following change: 
 

1. Add the name “allée Origins Lane”.  
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
An expansion of “The Park” early learning campus off Foster Thurston Drive, which 
consists of the addition of a third building on the campus, has been approved.  
Because the total number of uniquely addressed buildings that will access the 
campus through one entrance is greater than two, the private access into the 
campus now requires an official street name in order to meet NB 9-1-1 civic 
addressing guidelines. 
 
As per the City of Saint John Street and Public Space Naming Policy, staff asked the 
developer to suggest a street name for the private access into the development 
and the developer suggested “allée Origins Lane”.  This street name meets 
NB 9-1-1 guidelines and is therefore acceptable. 
 
PREVIOUS RESOLUTION 
 

N/A 
 
REPORT 

 
An expansion of “The Park” early learning campus off Foster Thurston Drive, which 
consists of the addition of a third building on the campus, has been approved.   
Because the total number of unique civic addresses in the campus that will be 
accessed through one entrance is greater than two, the private access into the 
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campus now requires an official street name in order to meet NB 9-1-1 civic 
addressing guidelines.  
 
As per the City of Saint John Street and Public Space Naming Policy, naming of this 
new street does not need to be referred to the Civic Commemoration Committee 
because the street is located on private property. 
 
Staff asked the developer to suggest a street name for the access into the campus 
(see attachment) and the developer has suggested “allée Origins Lane”.  The street 
name has undergone a technical review to ensure it does not currently exist nor 
is it strongly similar sounding to existing streets in Saint John and neighbouring 
communities. Based on the technical review, it meets NB 9-1-1 guidelines for 
street names. 
 
STRATEGIC ALIGNMENT  
 
Ensuring street names meet NB 9-1-1 guidelines aligns directly with Council’s 
“Vibrant, Safe City” priority. 
 

SERVICE AND FINANCIAL OUTCOMES 

 

The costs to the City of Saint John for this are approximately $265 associated with 
installing the new street name sign at the intersection with Foster Thurston Drive. 
 

INPUT FROM OTHER SERVICE AREAS AND STAKEHOLDERS 

 

Public Works and Transportation Services were consulted and will cover the new 
street name sign costs from their operating budget. 

 

ATTACHMENTS 

 

Schedule A:  allée Origins Lane 



Schedule A:  allée Origins Lane 

 


